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 NO SCHOOL — Sept 7 

 School Board Meeting — Sept 8 

 Picture Day — Sept 17 

 NO SCHOOL — Teacher In-Service     

— Sept 21 

 ACT Testing—Seniors — Sept 22 

 EARLY OUT—1:50 PM — Sept 24  

 Parent-Teacher Conferences               

— Sept 24 

 Homecoming Week — Sept 28 - Oct 2  

 ASVAB for 10th Grade — Sept 30 

Teachers and students have been back in session for a full two weeks.  In the preparation for the 
school year we have been in constant communication with local, state and federal health experts as 
well as receiving guidance at the state and local level. This ongoing communication has proved in-
valuable as we have moved forward instilling healthy and safe practices to keep our students in the 

building as well as keeping them healthy.  Unfortunately, what we have learned from the last 6-7 months and continue to learn as we 
have opened school, is that the best-executed plans come with changeable, unforeseen circumstances to which a swift response is 
necessary.  Our partnership with our families will be vital in making sure that we are able to stay in school.  There are a number of 
items that parents can do to help keep our students and staff safe.  Please read the following: 

 

 Temperatures/Symptoms/Monitoring – We will need the help and support of the parents to take their child’s tempera-
ture in the morning, monitor for symptoms or signs of sickness, and keep their children home when they are not feeling 
well. 

 Students should not arrive at school prior to 7:45 a.m. 

 Lockers will not be used at the Elementary level, students should only bring necessary items in their backpacks for daily 
use. 

 Communication – We will expect families to communicate openly and honestly with the school to help support the 
health and safety of all of our students and staff. 

 Visitors at School – We will be restricting outside visitors to our buildings for the time-being.  That includes parents 
picking up students.   

 

I want to stress as we continue to do our best to physically keep school open, we will communicate as quickly and efficiently as pos-

sible with all of the parents and guardians.  With the fluidity of COVID-19 and how quickly information comes into the school we do 

not always have the luxury of time when it comes to communication or planning.  We will do our best to keep everyone updated if 

and or when situations occur in the school without violating the privacy of individuals who may be sick.  We will also do our best to 

give as much warning as possible if we must move to stage 3 or 4 of the Allen Consolidated Schools Guidelines for opening and oper-

ations of school 2020-2021 plan.         Michael Pattee, Superintendent 

A MESSAGE FROM THE  

SUPERINTENDENT 

 

The Allen Consolidated Schools app is available in both the iTunes store and Google Play Store.  After the app is 

installed, you can receive push notifications to stay updated on school closings or upcoming events.                         

Push notifications alerts all users who have installed the app on a mobile device of new messages or events even 

when the user is not actively using the App. 

 

Continue to check the school website         

for important Information concerning 

COVID-19 planning.  

www.allenschools.org  
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Safety / Crisis InformationSafety / Crisis InformationSafety / Crisis InformationSafety / Crisis Information    

The Nebraska Department of Education is in the process of unifying language for safety 

procedures across schools in the state.  The procedures requiring action are called 

“Standard Response Protocol” and consist of 4 main actions—lockout, lockdown, evacu-

ate, and shelter.  According to NDE, the Standard Response Protocol “is the uniform class-

room immediate response to any incident. Protocol not only enables rapid response de-

termination when an unforeseen incident occurs but also allows for a more predictable series of actions as an incident un-

folds. By standardizing the vocabulary, everyone immediately involved can understand the response and status of the inci-

dent.” 

Here at school, we will be practicing drills based on these four actions and discussing ways to improve our response 

effectiveness and timing.  If you come to school and see a sign on the door, it will give information and indicate the type of 

drill being practiced.  Please don’t be alarmed, and just know that we are practicing so that we can better protect our stu-

dents.  In the event that we would ever need to evacuate the building for any reason, our Parent Reunification Site will be In the event that we would ever need to evacuate the building for any reason, our Parent Reunification Site will be In the event that we would ever need to evacuate the building for any reason, our Parent Reunification Site will be In the event that we would ever need to evacuate the building for any reason, our Parent Reunification Site will be 

the Methodist Church, 402 Summit Drive, Allenthe Methodist Church, 402 Summit Drive, Allenthe Methodist Church, 402 Summit Drive, Allenthe Methodist Church, 402 Summit Drive, Allen.   

In the case of an emergency, we would ask that parents and community members keep the following in mind: 

Parents and relatives should NOTNOTNOTNOT    respond to the incident site (schoolschoolschoolschool) to allow public safety personnel time 

to respond to the incident. 

Students will be released only to approved adults at the evacuation/reunification site (Methodist ChurchMethodist ChurchMethodist ChurchMethodist Church). 

All members of the community should avoid driving anywhere within several blocks of the incident or evacu-

ation/reunification site. 

All members of the community should avoid using cellular phones for the first several hours of the situation. 

This is to help keep cellular phone service from collapsing, as it has in a number of school crisis events. School 

and public safety officials may be heavily reliant on cellular service during a crisis. 

Concerned parties should not call the school, school board members, or public safety dispatch centers to get 

information regarding the incident or particular students and employees. Personnel at these locations will be 

extremely busy, and often do not have information regarding each evacuee. Inquiries severely hamper efforts 

to manage the crisis properly. 

We certainly hope we NEVERNEVERNEVERNEVER have to actually use these procedures, but we want to be as prepared and responsive as we 

can possibly be if we do.   Thank you! 

Title One  

Parent Meeting 

September 21,  2020 

All parents are welcome                      

to attend.   

Time:  3:00 pm  

in Multipurpose Room. 
  

 

Allen students kicked off the 2020-21 school year on Thursday, August 13, and we now have our first full 
week of school firmly under our belts.  The entire staff has been working hard to get ready for the new school 
year, and it has been so exciting to see both new and familiar faces fill the hallways.  We have all had to adjust 

to a lot of new procedures, but everyone is being flexible and doing our best to have “grit and grace” as we hope for a normal school year! 

 By this time many of our seniors have started an internship or have begun taking a college level class on Fridays.  We are proud to 
continue to offer this opportunity to our students, so if you are unfamiliar or have questions about this, please ask!  Parent-teacher confer-
ences are scheduled for Thursday, September 24, from 3:00 to 7:00 pm with an early out at 1:50 pm that day.  We would love to have a 
chance to visit with all of our parents!  As always, if you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to stop in the office or call.   

I want to mention that over the summer, we were able to have our school yearbooks scanned page by page and sent back to us.  
They have been placed on the school website by year as a tab on the right side of the home page with the title, “Allen Yearbooks.”  Check out 
that link if you need a blast from the past!  We are missing a few years in our collection, so if you’d like to loan us one of those copies to scan, 
we would be thrilled! 

 Finally, I want to thank everyone for their continued support and understanding as we try to balance student learning and the gen-
eral health and well-being of our students, staff, and community.  We are being faced with never-before-seen obstacles, but I firmly believe 
that if we are determined, caring, and flexible, we will have a truly great 2020-21 school year!                                                Lana Oswald,  7-12 

Notice of Nondiscrimination 

  

The Allen Consolidated School District does 
not discriminate on the basis of sex, disabil-
ity, race, color, religion, veteran status, 
national or ethnic origin, age, marital sta-
tus, pregnancy, childbirth or related medi-
cal condition, sexual orientation or gender 
identity, or other projected status in its 
programs and activities and provides equal 
access to the Boy Scouts and other desig-
nated youth groups.  The following persons 
have been designated to handle inquiries 
regarding the non-discrimination policies: 
  

Lana Oswald - HS Principal, 126 E. 5th 
Street - PO Box 190, Allen, NE  68710 (402) 
635-2484; laoswald@allenschools.org. 

Employees and Others: Michael Pattee, 
Superintendent, Elem Principal, Title IX 
Director:  126 E. 5th Street – PO Box 190, 
Allen NE 68710 (402) 635-
2484; mpattee@allenschools.org. 

Complaints or concerns involving discrimi-
nation or needs for accommodation or 
access should be addressed to the appropri-
ate Coordinator. For further information 
about anti-discrimination laws and regula-
tions, or to file a complaint of discrimina-
tion with the OCR at One Petticoat Lane, 
1010 Walnut Street, 3rd Floor, Suite 320, 
Kansas City, Missouri  64106, (816) 268-
0550 (voice), Fax (816) 268-0599, (800) 
877-8339 (telecommunications device for 
the deaf), or  ocr.kansascity@ed.gov.   

Family Educational Rights and 

Privacy Act (FERPA)  

Annual notice provided to parents/

guardians and  eligible students of 

their rights to inspect and review edu-

cational records, amend education 

records, consent to disclose personally           

identifiable information in education 

records and file a complaint with the 

U.S. Department of  Education. 

Principal’s Message:Principal’s Message:Principal’s Message:Principal’s Message:    

Title One                      

Information: 

Allen Consolidated Schools 

receives Title One Funds.   

Parents may request  infor-

mation regarding the pro-

fessional qualifications of 

the teachers in the district.   

Check Out Allen                     

Yearbooks  

on the school               

website!  

1950-present 

HANDICAPPED  CHILDREN’S  ACT 

Allen Consolidated Schools requests your help in locating  handicapped chil-

dren.  The school implements the Federal Handicapped Children’s Act  (PL 94-

142) and Nebraska Statute which guarantees a free appropriate education pro-

gram for all children between birth and 21 years of age.   

If you have  students or know of any young  person who meets criteria please  

contact the  Superintendent's Office.  (402) 635-2484 

SPECIAL EDUCATION 

Allen Consolidated Schools ensures that a free appropriate public education is available to 

all children with disabilities from birth through the high school year in which the student 

reaches 21 years of age, including children who have been suspended or expelled from 

school. 



Be a Volunteer! 

Becoming a school volunteer can be one of the 

most rewarding experiences in life. Sharing a 

special talent, reading a book to a student, assist-

ing the school librarian, helping to put up an inter-

esting bulletin board for the classroom teacher, or 

helping chaperone on a field trip are all ways that 

one can serve as a school volunteer. Volunteers 

are made up of parents, grandparents, business 

people, retirees, high school students, and other 

community members. They can volunteer on a 

regular basis or on special occasions. If you 

would like to volunteer please call the school at 

(402) 635-2484.  3 

With all the changes due to the                         

unforeseen closure of school, many high 

school students and parents may be            

concerned about ACT tes�ng. The good 

news is that the ACT will be offered sever-

al more �mes than usual in order to                    

accommodate our students.  

The following dates for the Na�onal ACT 

schedule are as follows  

♦ October 10 - register by Sept 17 

♦ October 17 - register by Sept 17 

♦ October 24 - register by Sept 17 

♦ October 24 - register by Sept 17 

♦ December 12 - register by Nov 6 

♦ February 6 - register by Jan 8 

♦ April 17 - register by March 12 

♦ June 12 - register by May 7 

♦ July 17 - register by June 18 

Fall 2020 testing will include the same 
screening and social distancing require-
ments for students and test center staff as it 
was for the June national test date.  

Apply for the ACT at ACTstudent.org. Also, 
On to College with John Baylor will again 
be implemented to our students for FREE!  
All Sophomores, Juniors, and Seniors  will 
participating in the ACT prep during the 
school day. They will have their own email 
and password, so they can work on review-
ing at home too!!  

Please contact Mrs. Kneifl with any ques-
tions/concerns. dkneifl@allenschools.org 

Notes from the Guidance Counselor: 

September To-Do List 

 Juniors and seniors, attend the Education-
Quest Virtual College Fair Sept. 27-30. 

 Seniors, apply to your top college choices. 

 Seniors, create a Federal Student Aid account 
for you and one for a parent at studentaid.gov. 

 Juniors and seniors, attend a Virtual Financial 
Aid Program. 

 Seniors, register by Sept. 17 for ACT tests on 
Oct. 10, 17, 24, or 25. 

Statewide Financial                    
Aid Programs 

 

For those who can't attend a school-
based event,  EducationQuest will 
host statewide virtual events as fol-

lows: 
 

Monday, Sept. 21—6:30 p.m. CT 

Tuesday, Sept. 22: - 12:00 p.m. CT 

Wednesday, Sept. 23: - 6:00 p.m. CT 

Thursday, Sept. 24: - 12:00 p.m. CT 

Allen Consolidated Schools  Improves                                            

Student Safety with TIPS 

Just a reminder:  the TIPS reporting link is on the school website and can be 

used to allow the anonymous reporting of bullying, weapons, abuse, vandal-

ism, suicide risks and other concerning behaviors that may have a negative effect on the 

school’s learning environment.  TIPS can also be used to report acts of kindness or other make 

positive comments in something called a Hero report.  

How it works: if you are worried about friends, students or others, or if you witness  concern-

ing behaviors, simply go to the Allen School website (www.allenschools.org) and click on the 

TIPS REPORT INCIDENT button. Select the appropriate incident type, share the necessary 

details and then SUBMIT.  

Once an incident report is made, the principal and designated staff members are immediately 

notified via email and can securely review the report details to begin coordinating an appropri-

ate assessment and response. TIPS provides all team members with the right tools to track and 

document the actions taken, see related reports, set automated reminders, review past reports, 

check school policy, and connect the right dots so no students or incidents are overlooked.    

Please keep in mind that due to confidentiality issues, it may not be possible for reporters 

to be informed on how their report was handled and/or how the situation was resolved.   

Thank you for helping to keep our students safe! 

Seniors…4 must-do tasks for this fall! 

1. Attend the EducationQuest Virtual College Fair Sept. 27-30. This statewide event 

will feature colleges from across Nebraska and the nation along with live college-prep 

presentations.  

2. Apply to your top college choices.  To find a college application checklist and other 

helpful resources go to https://www.educationquest.org/11th-12th-grade-students/

selecting-a-college/are-you-ready-to-apply2college/. 

3. Create a Federal Student Aid account at studentaid.gov (both you and a parent will 

need an account). This is the site you will use to complete the Free Application for Federal 

Student Aid (FAFSA). 

4. Complete the FAFSA at studentaid.gov on or after October 1. The FAFSA is your ap-
plication for federal, state, and college-based financial aid. 

5. Get FREE help from EducationQuest 

Attend an EducationQuest Virtual Financial Aid Program to learn about financial aid and the 
FAFSA. During the presentation, you can register to win a $500 scholarship! 

Find free FAFSA Tools at EducationQuest.org to help you prepare for and complete the FAFSA. 

Call the location nearest you to set up an appointment for free help: Omaha – 888.357.6300, 
Lincoln – 800.303.3745, Kearney – 800.666.3721, and Scottsbluff – 800.303.3745, ext. 

Highly Qualified Teachers -  This is a 

notification to all  parents that information 

can be requested regarding the professional 

qualifications of the teachers at Allen Con-

solidated Schools.  If your student will be 

taught by a teacher not meeting ESEA/

NCLB requirements the school will provide 

notice.  



HOME GAME ACTIVITY PASSES 

Individual Pass — $60 

Couple Pass — $ 100 

Family Pass—$ 240 

Golden Eagle Pass (age 60+)  

$ 40 Individual / $75 couple 

Call the office with questions. 

Passes accepted at all Allen home games AND                              

all Tri County Northeast home games.  
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Parade Entries contact                  

Desiree Kneifl to register    

at  

dkneifl@allenschools.org or                    

(402) 635-2484 ext. 404 

Watch the website for                     

updates!! 

www.allenschools.org 

Homecoming FB Game 

October 2, 2020 

 vs Wynot 

CLASS OF 2021 SENIOR PICTURES 

The school needs two colored glossy billfold size por-
traits or a digital photo copy of each senior by                       

January 11, 2021. 

Guidelines for these pictures are enclosed in the stu-

dents’ packets or can be obtained by contacting the 

The 2019-2020 annuals will be on 

sale for $25. 

If you have not purchased an     

annual and would like one,           

please contact the school. 

The Box Tops for Educa"on has 

changed. No more clipping. No more 

sending Box Tops to school. All you 

need is your phone. Download the ALL-

New Box Top app, shop as you normal-

ly would then simply scan your store 

receipts to find par�cipa�ng products. 

The app will automa�cally credit your 

school’s Box Tops earnings online. Our 

school will receive a check that can be 

used to by items that are needed. 

Makaya Johnson of Allen              

Consolidated Schools Qualifies 

to present at the American            

Junior Academies of Science 

Symposium  

      This past June, Makaya Johnson 

of Allen Consolidates Schools pre-

sented her research at the Nebraska 

Junior Academy of Sciences Virtual 

Science Fair.  The Nebraska Junior 

Academy of Sciences selected 10 pro-

jects from across the state to present 

at the American Junior Academy of Sciences Virtual Symposi-

um in February of 2021.  Makaya is the daughter of Marcy 

Johnson of Martinsburg, NE. 
2020—2021 Officer Team  

 

President—Ashley Kraemer 

 

           Vice President—Cole Woodward 
 

Secretary—Cheyenne Keil 
 

Treasurer—Reed Hingst 
 

Reporter—Makaya Johnson 
 

Sentinel—Kaleb Kumm  

Parliamentarian:  Dillon Borg (W) 

The “Backpack Program”                      

The Backpack program will 

again be offered to our stu-

dents Pre-School through 12th 

grade free of charge.  A green 

enrollment sheet was sent 

home with your child at the 

beginning of the school year.  

The bag of food will be sent 

home on each Friday or last 

day of school for the week.  

Please contact Mrs. Kneifl 

with any questions. 

 

 

PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCES 

SEPTEMBER 24, 2020— EARLY OUT 1:50PM 

 

Conferences will be held if possible according to health                                    

guidelines at the time.   Please watch the school                                     

websites for updates.   www.allenschools.org  

  

Parent/Teacher communication promotes a positive attitude,                                                   

good grades and better relationships.   

We hope to have an excellent turnout! 

 

 



Football Expectations For Spectators at Allen Consolidated Schools 

• Masks are required for all spectators and required in bleachers, in the restrooms, and in line for concessions.  

• There will be porta-johns available for restroom use.  

• Spectators who prefer to sit but refuse to wear a mask should bring their own chairs.  

• Spectators who do not wear masks should maintain social distancing per public health guidelines.  

• We will attempt to livestream home games if technology permits.  Striv.TV will be used to broadcast 

games.  The channel for Allen football can be found on the Allen Consolidated Schools webpage: 

www.allenschools.org or https://striv.tv/channel/allen/ 

• Admission payments in exact amounts are preferred to eliminate the need to provide change.  

• Students and children will not be permitted to play football or other games that place them at risk for 

exposure to COVID-19.  

• Concessions will be available but limited to drinks and pre-packaged items such as candy bars.    

• Players will proceed directly to locker rooms or designated areas after games are complete. 

• If the visiting team is using the school locker-room, they will need to wear masks while entering the 

school and leaving the school. 

• Only two visiting team personnel will be allowed in the crow’s nest.  They will need to wear masks. 

• Encourage any radio stations that travel with you to contact the Activities Director.  They will not have 

access to the press box, but we can set them up in the bleachers with an extension cord.  Masks will be 

required.  

• Encourage parents/family to talk to their players outside of facilities/home.  

• All workers (gate/ in crows nest/ concession stand) will be wearing masks. 

 

As of August 25, 2020 — subject to change. 

 

 

            Volleyball Spectator Expectations For Allen Consolidated Schools/Tri County Northeast Wolfpack.   

• Masks are required for all spectators if you are not able to social distance in the stands.    

• Spectators who do not wear masks should maintain social distancing per public health guidelines.  

• We will attempt to livestream home games if technology permits. Striv.TV will be used to broadcast games. When games are host-

ed at Allen spectators can find the broadcast on either of the following sites:  the Allen Consolidated Schools webpage: 

www.allenschools.org or https://striv.tv/channel/allen/. 

• Admission payments in exact amounts are preferred to eliminate the need to provide change.  

• Concessions will be available but limited to drinks and pre-packaged items such as candy bars.    

• Players will proceed directly to locker rooms or designated areas after games are complete. 

• If the visiting team is using the school locker-room, they will need to wear masks while entering the school and leaving the school. 

• Adults at the score table will be required to wear a mask. 

• Encourage parents/family to talk to their players outside of facilities/home. 

• All workers will be wearing masks. 

 

As of August 25, 2020 — subject to change. 

2020 Pre-Season Football 

 

Back row:  Nate Oswald, Chase 

Kallsen, Landon Monteith, Gabe 

Reinert, Joe Grone, JJ Jackson, 

Mikey Dickens 
 

Middle row: Octavier Martell, Ty 

Krommenhoek, Ryan Anderson, 

Cole Verzani, Kaleb Kumm, Bryce 

Williams, Josh Olesen 
 

Front row: Brody Floyd (m),  Ben 

Jorgensen (m), Kobe Kumm,    

Steven Sullivan, Anthony Isom, Gabe Olesen (m), 

Blake Kneifl (m) 
 

Absent:  Santiago Tinajero-Rodriguez, Dean Roth, 

Wyatt Verzani & Reed Hingst 
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2020 Pre-Season 

Tri County Northeast Volleyball 

Back row: Ava Anderson, Brianna Bosquet, Katie Utech,       

Mackenzie Liewer, Kaylinn Novak, Brianna Novak 

Middle row: Brianna Green, Madison Roach, Jaz Delatorre, 

Jordyn Carr, Brynn Shock, Rhyanne Mackling, Hex Ferrusca 

Front row: Carly Dickens, Alli Jackson 
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Are you new to the Allen 

School District or have 

you had an addition to 

your family? 
 

The School District Census Report is a requirement 

from the Department of Education that is due every 

July for children ages 0 - 21 that reside in our school 

district.  These numbers are used by the Nebraska  

Department of Education for state aid and for feder-

al funding.  This list is also used to invite children 

who are eligible to be enrolled in Pre-School and 

Kindergarten each spring. 

 

If you are new to our district or know of  anyone 

who is new to our district you are encouraged to 

contact the school to   provide us information.  State 

statute and board policy requires that the school 

district establishes a permanent, continuing census 

of all children age 0 - 21, and to maintain this census 

on yearly basis.  

Please contact Stephanie Sullivan or                               

Becky Stapleton at (402) 635-2484                                                  

Or email:  ssullivan1@allenschools.org or                  

bstapleton@allenschools.org 

 

No School — Monday, September 7, 2020 
 

No School — Monday, September 21, 2020 — Teacher In-Service 
 

Early Out — Thursday, September 24, 2020                                                                     
— Parent-Teacher Conferences 

     

PICTURE DAY!! 

September 17 

 

All students and staff will be                                               
photographed for class pictures!!  

  

Purchase not required. 

Allen Consolidated Schools will attempt to 

livestream home games if technology per-

mits.  

Striv.TV will be used to broadcast games.  

When games are hosted at Allen spectators 

can find the broadcast on either of the fol-

lowing sites:   

Allen Consolidated Schools webpage 

 www.allenschools.org  

or  

https://striv.tv/channel/allen/. 

Check Out Allen                     

Yearbooks  

on the school               

website!  

1950-present 


